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Concerns: Proposal with changes 
 
Dear friends, 
 
JJEU board and directors wants to add to the agenda of the congress the next proposal 
 
Proposal 1:  
Introduction in the JJIF Organization and Sporting Code of online competitions as part of the 
JJIF tournaments (regulatory framework) 
 
Background: Because of the Covid pandemic, in the past 18 months, physical competitions 
were almost impossible to organize. The JJIF, as other international federations, reacted to 
this situation, by creating and organizing online competitions for our athletes. However, 
because this type of tournament was not included in the official JJIF rules, several national 
sports authorities failed to recognize/support/allow participation of their athletes to these 
events. 
 
Proposal text, to be introduced in the OSC, point 2, after the table, before 2.1:  
”Events may be organized in the traditional manner (with the physical presence of athletes, 
coaches, referees and other officials, at the designated time and place) or, exceptionally, as 
on-line events (exclusively for a particular discipline/category or as an additional event to 
events already organized for those categories/disciplines). The responsible authority for the 
event may modify the rules and regulations to the specifics of the on-line events.” 
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